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SCRUTINY COMMENTS

COUNCIL BUSINESS PLAN 2016-2017 PERFORMANCE REPORT, QUARTER 
THREE

The Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee met on 23 February 2017 and 
considered a report concerning the Council Business Plan 2016-2017 Performance 
Report, Quarter Three. The Committee agreed to pass on the following comments to 
the Executive as part of the consideration of this item.

 In relation to the measure "permanent admissions to residential and nursing care 
homes aged 65+", a Councillor highlighted that they had been made aware that a 
number of nursing homes were deregistering as nursing homes to become 
residential homes, which meant that there would be a reduction in the number of 
available beds in nursing homes. It was queried whether the figures for this 
measure could be separated out for admissions to residential homes and 
admissions to nursing homes to obtain a clearer picture and see whether the loss 
of nursing homes was having an impact on the target.

 In relation to the measure "high risk premises visited by Trading Standards", it 
was queried what was meant by high risk premises and whether it included illegal 
alcohol premises. It was noted that this was mainly in relation to food premises 
which had been categorised by the Food Standards Agency, DEFRA and the 
Better Regulation Delivery Office as needing an annual compliance visit. With 
regards to whether illegal alcohol premises were included in this measure, it was 
agreed that this would be clarified and reported back to the Committee. 
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